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The Master’s Words 
 
Thank you to all the Brothers who attended our Table Lodge.  
We had a fun time and the turkey was very good.  A big 
thank you to JW Gerry for the set up and arrangements, and 
to all the helpers for the clean up.  A special thank you to the 
Stewards for a fine job keeping the glasses full. 
 
Last month we celebrated Bro. Don Roeder’s 99

th
 birthday.  

Since then, a roll call of the workmen was called and Bro. 
Don answered not. 
 
Bro. Greg Mach performed his EA proficiency in a very 
satisfactory manner.  His MM Degree is scheduled for May 
31 at 6:30 PM.  We have a Stated Meeting scheduled for 
May 17

th
.  That should take care of the month’s activities. 

 
Reminder:  Our Stated Meeting on July 5

th
 will be postponed, 

and we have no other meetings scheduled for that month.  
We will be “Dark” for July. 
 
I hope everyone had a chance to celebrate Mother’s Day 
with their families.  Memorial Day is right around the corner.  
I hope the weather is nice for a Cook Out. 
 
S&F, 
Gordie 
Worshipful Master  

 

From The South 
 
Hello again from the South- 

The awards night dinner has been rescheduled for 
November and will be an evening out with our Ladies at a 
restaurant.  Details will come at a later time. 
 
On Saturday, September 15, 2012, the Lodge is having its 
annual picnic.  This event is for family, and will be held on 
our Lodge grounds.  You are asked to bring a dish to pass.   
Hamburgers, hot dogs, and brats will be furnished by the 
Lodge.  There will be a sign up sheet or you can call me at 
262-770-3214 so we can make plans accordingly. 
 
See you in lodge, 
Gerry 
Junior Warden 
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From the Secretary’s Desk 

 

In Memorium:  The roll of the workmen has 
again been called and Brother Fred W. Ecklor 
answers not. Brother Fred received his degrees 
in Pike Lodge #355 and his MM Degree, April 
22, 1978. He passed on to that Celestial Lodge 
above on May 6, 2012. He was a resident of Fall 
River, Wisconsin. May he rest in peace. 
On the 31st of May, we are going to have an 
MM Degree. Brothers, we have an empty seat 
waiting for you. After it is over, Bro. Gerry 
Hansen always has something to snack on with 
your coffee. 
The snow birds are coming back for the 
Summer. Brother Bob May stopped by to say 
hello and then continued on up to Keshena. 
I want to say hello to two of our brothers up at 
Dousman; Brothers Bruce Christianson and Oral 
Congdon. 
Remember every Wednesday morning coffee, 
rolls and you never know what else... 
 
Your Secretary, Harold (Babe) Kreuser 
 
 

 
 

From The West 
 
Greetings My Brothers, 
  
I thank all of our members who have stepped up, and 
learned parts for the degrees. It is a joy to listen to a 
Brother give his chosen part of the ritual to a 
candidate, with feeling and knowledge of the subject. I 
know, we sometimes get tongue tied and lose our 
place. One thing that will never be mistaken, by either 
the candidate or the observers in the gallery, is the 
sincere intent of each of our members to convey the 
lessons of each degree and help the candidate on his 
journey through the degrees and future life. We have 
some work ahead of us, as you know. If you feel 
ready to take a part or want help in learning one, 
please contact me. I am always available to help you.  
I look forward to seeing you in Lodge. . 
  
S&F, 

Bill 
Senior Warden 

 

 
 

Our own Job’s Daughters Bethel #77 is 
celebrating “Honor Masons” at their 

Saturday, May 26 meeting (10:00 AM).  
All Master Masons are invited to 

participate in this special meeting. 
Luncheon will be served after the 

meeting. 
 

 
 
 
 

 
June Birthdays  

06/01 Harold S. Nelson 
06/02 Roger R. Kreuscher 

06/06 James W. Dowell 
06/07 Charles A. Cornell 

06/07 Robert C. May 
06/14 Gerald R. Sadlon 

06/14 Johathan T. Kressin 
06/15 Ryan J. Olk 

06/16 Adriaan Tencate 
06/16 Gordon Charlton 

06/17 Kevin S. Pietschman 
06/18 Stephen E. Hunt 
06/20 Jerry D. Maddox 

06/23 David E. Parkinson Jr 
06/25 George O. Howen 

06/26 Joseph P. Fanfarillo 
06/27 John Metzinger Jr 
06/28 Richard D. Sadlon 
06/29 Francis R. Young 
06/30 Anthony R. Vines 

06/30 Raymond G. Andersen Jr 
 

 
 

 



 

The Editor 

At the May 17 Stated Meeting, agreements with Job’s 
Daughters Bethel #77 and Sunrise Lodge #359 were 
approved by the Brethren of Unity Lodge.  These 
groups will be using our building, and we now have 
signed agreements as to how and when they will be 
able to use our facilities.  More agreements with other 
groups are in the works. 

Sunrise Lodge will meet 2
nd

 and 4
th

 Monday mornings 
at 9:30 AM starting in July.  Bethel #77 meets on the 
2

nd
 and 4

th
 Saturdays at 10:00 AM. 

I’ll see you in Lodge! 

Fraternally, 

Bob Burgermeister 
Editor, Web Manager and Chaplain 
webmaster@kenoshamasons.com 

 

The Trestleboard (Vol. 10, No. 6) is an irregular publication 
of Unity Lodge #367, F&AM, 4320 Washington Road, 
Kenosha, Wisconsin 53144-4250 Send comments or 
suggestions to:  editor@kenoshamasons.com 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 



 

Dates to Remember 
May-June 2012 

May 17 – Stated Meeting 7 PM 

May 26 – Jobs Daughters Honor Masons     

10:00 AM (Luncheon to follow) 

May 28 – Memorial Day 

May 31 – Special MM Degree 6:30 PM 

Jun 4 – Trustees Meeting 6 PM 

Jun 7 – Stated Meeting 7 PM (Dinner @ 6 PM) 

Jun 17 – Father’s Day 

Jun 21 – Stated Meeting 7 PM 

July – No Meetings Scheduled 

 

Every Wednesday – Lodge Clean Up with coffee 

and rolls 8 AM, and Degree Practice 10 AM. 

 

June Masonic Anniversaries  
George E. Mc Gilligan 

Vincent L. Shuler 
Harold F. Michaelis 
Charles J. Richter 

Charles J. Houston 
James M. Suksi 
Roger C. Strouf 

Jack E. Vernezze 
Roy A. Holle 

Patrick M. Mc Nally 
Randall W. Scott 
James J. Adams 
Phillip L. Wade 
Donald D. Boxx 

Douglas J. Moorhouse 
James M. May 

Brian E. Snavely 
Tom J. Sbarounis 

Benjamin R. Sauceda 

 
Trestleboard Deadline is the 15

th
 of every month.  Please 

submit articles via email to: 
webmaster@kenoshamasons.com 

 

 
Be A Friend 

 
Be a friend. You don't need money:  
Just a disposition sunny;  
Just the wish to help another  
Get along some way or other;  
Just a kindly hand extended  
Out to one who’s unbefriended;  
Just the will to give or lend,  
This will make you someone’s friend.  
 
Be a friend. You don't need glory.  
Friendship is a simple story.  
Pass by trifling errors blindly,  
Gaze on honest effort kindly,  
Cheer the youth who’s bravely trying,  
Pity him who’s sadly sighing;  
Just a little labor spend  
On the duties of a friend.  
 
Be a friend. The pay is bigger  
(Though not written by a figure)  
Than is earned by people clever  
In what’s merely self-endeavor.  
You'll have friends instead of neighbors  
For the profits of your labors;  
You'll be richer in the end  
Than a prince, if you're a friend. 

 

Bro. Edgar A. Guest 
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